
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY
SBDM MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 12, 2012
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

 Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Theresa Collins-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, Stacey Hughes-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Guest:  Donna Propes-FRC Coordinator

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed January agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Mrs. Handel presented the December minutes.  Minor changes were made and committee approved minutes as presented.  (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd )
Good News- Mrs. Handel reported that students are seeing some big gains so far with MAP testing.  Those results have been mirrored in their STAR Reader reports.  Also Accelerated Math is being implemented in all classrooms (except Kindergarten).  Students are seeing success with Math Facts in a Flash program associated with A.M.  Teachers have reported that this program motivates students to succeed.
Mrs. Handel presented the second reading of the revised by-laws.  Committee members will be emailed a final copy for assistance with wording, typographical errors, and format.  Any type-o errors will be corrected.  Committee approved bylaws as presented.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd) 
Donna Propes, FRYSC coordinator discussed the Continuation Application for the FRC program.  Committee approved the grant as presented.  (*Cofer-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)  
Accident reports from December to present were reviewed.    Mrs. Collins shared that the door on the left facing the parking lot is not closing on its own and needs attention.  Mrs. Handel will report that to custodians.  
The school activities and MUNIS budgets were given to members.
With no other business Mrs. Cofer made a motion to adjourn.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  


